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March 28, 2012
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

This letter transmits an ordinance that will enable King County to provide residents with a new synthetic surface playing field, dedicated to lacrosse, in East King County. This conversion of an existing play field at Big Finn Hill Park to a synthetic surface will increase playing time, improve safety, and reduce ongoing maintenance costs.

King County Ordinance 14509 authorized the Parks and Recreation Division (division) of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks to create new public recreational opportunities by empowering user groups, sports associations, and community organizations to develop, operate, maintain, and program mutually agreed upon capital improvements for public recreation facilities on King County land, and thereby address regional and/or rural recreation needs without encumbering new tax funded operations and maintenance costs. This legislation will address the dramatic shortage of fields dedicated to lacrosse as well as synthetic fields in King County.

Key components of the legislation:
· The proposed conversion will create the only dedicated lacrosse field in East King County and enhance park resources and facilities at a savings to taxpayers.
· Kirkland Youth Lacrosse (KYL) will raise and invest approximately $1.8 million for the development and construction of the field and in recognition of the substantial investment of volunteer hours, in-kind donations, and funds to design, develop, and construct improvements, KYL will continue to have priority user status of the Big Finn Hill Park lacrosse/soccer field through a 30-year use agreement with King County.
The area served by this park includes the cities of Kirkland, Woodinville, Redmond, and Kenmore. The proposed project furthers the guiding principles of the King County Strategic Plan by providing more opportunities for exercise and play in a safe environment for the children and youth of this community. This project is an example of one of the many partnerships between the division and youth sports organizations that provide additional recreation activities and amenities throughout our region. These partnerships bring outside funding to public projects that enhance park resources and facilities at a savings to taxpayers. 
The project is supported by numerous community field users in the surrounding neighborhood and the Kirkland area including community youth lacrosse and youth soccer teams. While some neighbors expressed concerns about potential noise and lighting impacts to the neighborhood, mitigations are being implemented in the design and facility use rules to address those potential impacts. 

In December 2009, the Kirkland City Council took action to approve the annexation of the Finn Hill, North Juanita and Kingsgate neighborhoods and King County Ordinance 4229 formally adopted the annexation. As part of the annexation, Edith Moulton, Juanita Heights, Kingsgate, and Windsor Vista parks were transferred to the City effective June 1, 2011, and 132nd Square Park transferred on January 1, 2012. Because this is a regional park facility, Big Finn Hill Park was not transferred as part of the Kirkland annexation and continues to be owned and operated by King County and is subject to the rules and regulations of both the County and the City of Kirkland. 
Thank you for your consideration of this proposed ordinance.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Kevin Brown, Division Director of the Parks and Recreation Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 
206-296-8631.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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